

## DECEMBER MEETING

DATE:

December 10.1970

TIME:

7:30 P.II.

PLACE: PROGRAM:

Izaak Walton Club House Childrens Christmas party Bring all your kids for prizes and surprises that's in store for them. Also we will have a special guest star for the kids-Santa Claus is coming!!!!!

#### DECEMBER CALEIDAR

DEC. 12

National Banquet at the Anaheim Convention Center

DEC. 19

Adult Christmas Party at the Jolly Roger Inn in Anaheim. If you havent gotten your tickets yet contact Beverly Marsh.

MEETING MINUTES Nov. 11.12.170

Meeting was called to order by President Richard Krist.

Board meeting minutes were read by Betty Eatherton, Secretary pro-tem.

Treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$1,298.86 and read the report on the Round Up expenses and receipts. There were 182 registered participants. There was a round of applause for Jon and Pam Heiland.

Congratulations were offered to Duke & Norma Early on their new baby boy.

Hard Luck Trophy went to Dominic Antonacci for throwing a rod on the Bakersfield tour. Our gals succeeded in fly-

Jack Roggenbuck is in Anaheim Memorial Hospital, Room 311. VOTE! Send all ballots to Jim Douglass

Stow Sale and Clyde Pearman, who are running for the National Board were introduced, and a letter from Clyde was read to the club.

The nex meeting is the Childrens Christmas Party.

Larry Boef motioned we approve \$150.00 for the Children's Christmas Party. It was seconded by Betty Eatherton & corried. Leftovers will be donated to the Albert Sitton Home A motion was made by Pam Heiland to provide enough goodies for all the children at the Home, it was seconded by Andy Saez and carried

Bev Marsh reported on the Adult Christmas Party. We have guaran-teed a minimum of 50 people, so get your tickets from Bov or Sandy Antonacci.

Jim Edwards and Bob Corosello from Diamond Tread Chapter invited us to their meet.

Sandy Antonacci read a letter from Hational Past Irosidont Bill Reeder and handed out appreciation certificates to those who participated in the entertainment at the last Mational Banquet.

motion was made and seconded to spend 80.41 for new badges.

Bill Vaughn introduced visitors and new members and conducted the raffle

It was announced we need a volunteer to take over buying jackets and placques for next year.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

The word is out that by Hovember 30,1970.

Richard Krist told of the farewell get- a delivery to another together for the Biebers

( cont next column!)

the stork will make another amily in the club-Pamt you Heiland - Congratulations Our President-

Richard Krist

This being my last article for the club as President and having the best Board a person could ask for, I wish to thank:

Jack Hemelstrand, Vice President and activities chairman for a job well done in the short time he was with us. I hope all is ell for Jack, Sherrie & kids in Oregon.

Larry Boof, for taking Jack's place on the board at our Swap Meet in May. Larry has done a great job for the club on tours and activities and I am sure, by the turnouts, everyone had a good time this year.

Lu Saez, Secretary, for a very good job on keeping the minutes recorded and taking care of correspondence for the club.

Haynard Grunklee, Treasurer, for taking the best of care of the clubs money keeping the books straight and not going to Hawaii!

Karl Elliott, Technical advisor for his entertainment on meeting nights and for the many fine articles written in our paper.

Jon Heiland, Round Up Chairman for many hard working hours and the outstanding job at our Model 'A' Round Up

Karen Douglass, Distributor Editor and Bublisher for getting someone to write articles on the clubs activities and for the great job she did on getting the paper to our members before the meeting.

I would like to also thank all of you people who have worked so hard on our meets and thank to the many members that have attended other club activities which in return has given us some of the biggest meets in Southern California

Most of all, I wish to thank everyone for having me as your President this Year.

(con't)

Our joint board meeting will be on Tuesday, Doc. 29th 7:30 P.M. at Pepas Pizza Parlor on Katella and Tustin. All members are welcome.

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all. See you at the Dec. meeting. Hope all of you can make the Adult Christmas Party.

I'VE GOT A BETTER IDE..! says Larry Boof

We have one month left for the 1970's activities and December promises to be a busy one. For openers at our December meeting we will welcome Jolly old Saint Nick who has promised to bring a big bag of goodies for all the kiddies.

Next on December 12th is the MIFCA National Banquet at the Anaheim Convention Center.

Last but not least our Adults

Xmas party is being planned for Decomber 19th at the Jolly Roger Inn in Anaheim, corner of H arbor & Katella Tickets will be available at the Decomber meeting or from Beverly Marsh. Tickets are \$15.00 per couple including a free cocktail, dinner and dancing. Bring a gag gift not more than a dollar or two, a big appetite, and a smile.

\*\*Christmas is also a time to be with your Model A friends, so den't miss the Adult Christmas Party. Don't miss out on a great dinner, a froo drink, gag gifts and a wonderful band to dance to. Fun is promised to all who attend. See Beverly Marsh or Sandy Antonacci for your tickets.

# Tochnically Speaking by Karl Elliott

### REPORT

# ORALIGE COUNTY MODEL A KHOTTS BERRY FARM ROUIDUP

"HELPFUL HINTS"

Oct 24, 1970

The two fuel lines, tank to dash and dash to carborator, were originally made by double ; ap rolling sheet brass then tinning them to seal them. Authenticlooking reproductions can be made of copper or brass tubing, then have them dull tinned or even cadimium plated.

EXPENSES (GLHER.L)

Often it is less expensive to have an old Model A radiator recored than to buy one of the current new reproductions. The original water tanks not only preso serve the Ford name and authenticity but are much stronger than the new reproductions. The new cores are are better in cooling capacity to the original coros because the tubes are oval rather than circular.

1.PRINTING ROUNDUP	
FLYERS	\$51.45
2.POST GE:GOODY B.G	
LETTERS	7.74
3.ST.MPS FOR FLYERS	7.80
4.DASH PLACQUES	88.49
5. JUDGES LUNCHEON	44.00
6.TROPHIES	268.19
	\$467.67

To get that like now appearance on old black sidewall tires, coat them with the paste type black shoe polish, then rub thom briskly with a cloth to blond in the polish and remove excess.  DONATIONS FROM REGI# STRITIONS AND SALE OF \$625.50 D.SH PL.CQUES

EDITOR'S HOTE: Like everyone else, I too would like to thank a few people who helped me. First, I would like to Thank my father, Jim Douglass, who actually did the publishing of the Distributor and the running off of flyers for our big events. Second, I would like to thank all of the other Board members for their articles, for without them there would be no paper. Third I would like to thank Donna Saez for the fashion articles she furnished for the enjoyment of the women who follow fashion! I would also like to thank the members who wrote articles on the tours and special events of the club. If it wasn't for all of the helpers wo have in the club we wouldn't be the club that we are, so lot's all stick together and keep it that way. I hope you enjoyed beading the Distributor as much as I enjoyed putting it together. Thanks to everyone again. The new Distributor Editor will be Pam Hoiland. I hope everyone will help her

as you helped me. I know she will do

a very good job because she (con't)

\$157.83 BROFIT

EXPENSES (R.FFLE)

\$173.10 1.R.FFLE PRIZIS \$312.50 RIFFLE TICKET SILES PROFIT \$139.40

EXPENSES (TV)

\$288.75 1.TV COST \$476.00 TV TICKET DOMATIONS

\$187.25 PROFIT

\$929.52 TOTAL EXPENSES TOT I RECEIPTS 1414.00

\$484.48 MET PROFIT 

is one of the members who will always be there when help is needed, and will offer sugestions. Good Luck Pam. May you all have the Merriest of Christmas! and a prosperous New Year.

Sincerely, Karon Douglass

B R